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HOPE TOWNSHIP 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

June 11, 2018 
 
 The meeting was called to order by the Secretary.   
OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT: 
 George Decker read the “Open Public Meetings Act” 
Under the provisions of the “Open Public Meetings Act”, adequate notice of this 
meeting has been provided by publishing notice in the Star Gazette and by posting 
notices in the Hope Post Office and on the Township Bulletin Board.  
 
Present at the meeting were: Emily Brown, George Decker, Joshua Belverio, 
Kamil Rogowski, Amanda Rolfe, Robert May and Mayor Tim McDonough.  Absent 
were: Jane Guthrie, Henry Morgan and Verity Fox. 
 
MINUTES:    
 
APPLICATION:     Revision to garage Application 17-09, Block 1900 Lot 1000, 
new owner Mark Maisonneuve.  The garage is being revised to a smaller footprint 
of 24 X 36 feet with only two doors.  The garage will be painted in colors matching 
the house, including the window shutters, trim and overall structure. 
 
Robert May made a motion to approve the revision to the garage, seconded by 
George Decker. A voice vote was taken all were in favor. 
 
18-01 Burgdorff ERA Block 2400 Lot 400, 2 Walnut St., Suite E.  Linda Powers, 
Office Manager was present at the meeting.  The company would like to hang a 
banner celebrating 60 years of business.  The banner is 5 feet by 5 inches long by 
18 inches tall. 
 
Robert May made a motion to approve the application for the banner with the 
condition that it is not to be up for more than one year, seconded by Joshua 
Belverio.  A voice vote was taken all were in favor. 
 
18-02 Carol & Matthew Kernoschak, 417 Blairstown Road.  The application if to 
replace the front porch which has become unsafe due to the deterioration of the 
cinder blocks crumbling.  The new porch will be made of womanized lumber, lag-
bolted to the house.  It surface will be trex and the railings will be reused and 
scraped and painted.  The opening under the porch will have lattice for better 
appearance.  The colors to approximate the original colors.  
 
Emily Brown made a motion to approve the application, seconded by Kamil 
Rogowski.  A voice vote was taken all were in favor. 
 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: There has not been any correspondence from the Building 
Inspector or the Zoning Official about the Roncoroni property and the Berry 
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property.  The secretary sent the memos to the Town Council about the Roncoroni 
and Berry properties.   
 
 NEW BUSINESS: ADJOURNMENT There being no further business before the 
commission, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 p.m. by Emily 
Brown, seconded by Robert May.  By voice vote, all were in favor. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
Dawn Decker, Secretary 


